
March 2021 Newsletter 

 This next Tuesday, March 16th will be our last Zoom meeting 

…..hopefully!   Our April meeting, next month, will be LIVE with 

raffles,  refreshments and fellowship!!!!  

     Our next LIVE FIELD TRIP is planned  for the following Tuesday March 
23.   It’s not too late to pay your 2021 club dues to join us 
at the Olive Mill for a tour and lunch.  (details on page 2.) 

   For those members who have not yet re-joined for 
2021 you have until “April Fools’ Day” to pay $20 before 
our webmaster, Jean Olenick, removes you from our club 
roster on our website at SunLakesGardenClub.org. 

 (see page 3 for payment options) 

Richard Wagner will be sharing 
a video and slide presentation at 
our Tuesday, March 16th ZOOM 
meeting, on hydroponic garden-
ing.  He’s installing a system for 
our “speaker coordinator” Joan 
Adam this week, so we’ll hear 
highlights about 

that too.  Joan says “This topic is much 
more interesting than you might think!                              

This next Tuesday, all members will re-
ceive an “invitation to Zoom” email just 
after 9:30am, to the email we have on 
file.  This will allow members time to get logged in 
and grab a pen and paper or cup of coffee before we 
start at 10AM. 

PAID  2021 MEMBERS AS OF MARCH 8 



Our Field Trip Coordinator, Stevie Graves, has organized a FIELD 

TRIP TO THE OLIVE MILL ON TUESDAY MARCH 23rd !  

Our departure time is 9:15 am on Tuesday March 23 from 

our usual car-pooling location in the corner of the park-

ing lot on Riggs Road and Alma School Rd. (Sun Lakes 

Medical Center Bldg.)  

Stevie has set up a private guide for our group for the 

10:30 am “OLIVE OIL 101 CLASS/TOUR” ($7). The drive to Queen 

Creek is an easy 30 minutes, mostly Riggs Rd all the way. We’ll have 

a few minutes to purchase our tour tickets and put in an advance 

order for lunch, so it’s ready after the tour ends. (There is a large 

group from Tucson arriving just after our tour, so we may want to 

reserve a table outside or inside, depending on the weather.) 

Volunteer drivers are always needed and a $2 per person driver donation is suggested. 

 The Olive Mill is located at 25062  S. Meridian Road, Queen Creek, AZ 85142 





      Highlights from our February 16th meeting with LINDA LARSON 

 “A Traveling Gardener” and her latest topic… Garden As Art!   



“A BLAST FROM THE PAST” FROM OUR CLUB ARCHIVES.  SEE WHAT 

WAS GOING ON BACK IN 2012.  Do you recognize a few faces?  

Nancy Mumpton and Diane Beatty were officers and are still valua-

ble members today! Eleanor Davis (wearing the black scarf) was an 

admired club president for many years, who passed away last year. 
2012 

A member submission from “The Sun Lakes Hollyhock Lady”, Carol Shores.  

“ I have Hollyhocks coming up everywhere in-
cluding inside my poppy plant.” Carol 

 (Carol Shores is our member that donated all 
of the Hollyhock seeds to us. I planted mine 
late and they are only 7 inches tall today. I’m 
eager to see what color mine are. Starla) 

    



  KAT KARPINEN 

“My interests are (3 G's) genealogy, geocaching and gardening 
(novice) yet I help run a church garden in Chandler. I am hoping 
to learn from you all. I have stepped out of my comfort zone and 
by trying to learn beginning songs on my key board and I just got 
a metal detector to play around with. My husband and I are re-
tired and live in Sun Lakes 1.” 

 KARLA GALLAGHER 

“I moved here from Alaska. Having gardened there for over 45 
years, I’m trying to learn about Arizona. It is very different gar-
dening here but I look forward to learning how to garden in my 
new home.” 

 Please welcome our new members! 

(and, NO, this writer did not cut their heads off... these 

crazy gals submitted these pictures…..they make me smile…. 
….March Madness maybe?) 

Watch for an email from Stevie 

Graves with details for an April field 

trip she’s working on to Butterfly 

Wonderland in Scottsdale, as they 

begin to open for groups. 


